Advocate Update, 9/5/21

Greetings from your St. Pat’s Advocates who are charged with guiding our faith community through the process of transition mandated by the Archdiocese.  We appreciate your patience as we are gathering information and having many discussions. As most of you know, Deacon Dennis met with Archbishop Etienne pleading our case to keep St. Pat’s parish viable. The Archbishop denied our request to remain open past June 2022, but did allow that more time would be given for transition to either merge with Sacred Heart or St. Joseph parish. We still have not heard how long that extension will be and Deacon Dennis will ask the Archbishop for a clearer timeline for how much longer we can remain paired with Christ Our Hope before a merger begins.  
 
In the meantime, the Advocates have been busy researching possibilities available to us. One option is to see how our parish might use legal recourse to remain open and 4 of the Advocates met with a Canon Law expert to explore this possibility. 
Here is what we learned:
1)      The timeline for fighting this Archdiocesan decision could take 4-5 years and cost anywhere from $50-100,000.
2)      If the community wishes to go down this road, we would need to have 4-5 parishioners named as appellants that would be willing to go the distance.
3)      The likelihood of success seems somewhat slim based on other cases this expert has handled.
 
After meeting with the Canon law expert, the Advocates met as a whole and discussed this option thoroughly. None of the Advocates felt this was an option we wanted our parish to pursue. However, we certainly want to hear from our parish family how you are feeling about our future going forward.
 
At this time the Advocates are crafting a survey to get your feedback on options that we face and where you are most inclined to have us place our energy. We want to see where you stand on merging with Sacred Heart at Seattle Center, merging with St. Joseph, taking legal action, forming our own community outside of the Catholic Church, or what other options you see as possible.  We hope to get this survey to you in the next few weeks. 
 
We know this remains a tender time for our community and we, as your Advocates, remain committed to doing our very best to help you, our sisters and brothers in Christ, through this uncharted territory into our future.  We will be listening to you and the Holy Spirit as we chart a way forward and ask for your continued prayers.

To join the discussion, we invite you to read and comment on the St. Patrick's Future page on the Connection Board.  Link to the Connection Board is posted on the website.  Please see me, Tom or Paul Sampson if you have any questions or need assistance. 

Thank you and God Bless
